AMERICAN ASSOCIATION PHILATELIC EXHIBITORS
BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING

PORTLAND, OREGON.

SATURDAY AUGUST 11TH 2007 8.00 A.M.
The meeting was called to order at 8.10 a.m.  Present were Board members Tim Bartshe, John Hotchner, Pat Walker, Liz Hisey, Denise Stotts, David Herendeen, Jerome Kasper, Jerry Jensen, Ed Fisher, Mark Banchik and Ron Lesher.  Also present Eliot Landau.
1. Establishment of a quorum. 6 needed 11 present.

2
 Reports.    
A. Treasurer. Pat Walker presented a Profit and Loss Statement and Balance Sheet for the year ending August 15th 2007.  Pat informed the Board that AAPE was in good shape.  $20,000 of Life Membership Endowment has been transferred into a CD at 5 ½ %, which will generate a nice interest. AAPE also has some short term CDs.  Paypal is set up and there will be a link from the Web page.  Pat and Liz will discuss administration of the Paypal account.  Discussion was also held about there being no discounts for early payment through Paypal.  There was also discussion about the addition of a $1.00 to the dues regarding payment through Paypal.  Jerry Jensen will look into this as we are a 501C3 org.  Larry Fillion is also going to research this.
Motion to accept Treasurers report was made by Dave Herendeen and seconded by Jerry Jensen. Motion approved.
B. Secretary.  Liz Hisey reported that current membership is 828 which includes 86 life members.  26 letters had been written to acknowledge gold and novice awards.  In cases where recipient was a non member, back issues of TPE were sent and letter also included encouragement to join AAPE.  Data base is being updated regularly as changes come in.  Members whose TPE’s were returned were contacted but nobody responded.  It was suggested that new text be incorporated into TPE regarding change of address, and also a list of lost members in case someone knows. Motion to approve minutes was made by Ed Fisher and seconded by Jerry Jensen.  Motion approved.
C. Advertising.  Dave Herendeen reported his conversation with CIA.  He is hopeful they will advertise with AAPE next year.  Dave will continue to have further discussion with them, he also took a poll around the table as to how much each board member was paying CIA for coverage, he would use this information in his discussion. Dave reported that AAPE has renewal revenue of $1,820 for the current year and  that the advertisers were currently not amenable to a calendar year basis of invoicing.
D. Editor. John Hotchner reported that the format of TPE to be jazzed up.  He is meeting with Randy Neil.  Discussion on color for magazine, this to be further discussed after meeting with Randy. Discussion on an article by Rob Bell “How to reflect scarcity in exhibits”.  A new idea for inclusion “You be the Judge” featuring exhibit pages and letting the members respond.  Need for material, and more letters.  “The Fly” is being resuscitated.  John also mentioned that there might come a time when more pages would be needed for an individual issue.  This will be reviewed as needed.
E. Youth.  Carol Barr had sent in a report.  This year’s Youth Champion of Champions was held in conjunction with NTSS in Dallas June 15-17.  The competition included 8 exhibits (24 frames).  Tim Bartshe was the chief judge, 17 special awards were given in addition to the Champion of Champions.  The 2008 Youth Champion of Champions will be held in conjunction with INDYPEX in early July.  NTSS has invited us to be part of their 2009 show in Dayton, Ohio.  Carol also asked for a review on some rules changes.
F.  Youth Exhibiting.  No report from Cheryl Edgecombe
G. Website.  Andrew McFarlane has sent in his resignation.  Larry Fillion has taken over and is doing great things.  There will be numerous and exciting changes and additions over the next few months.
H. Publicity.  Ed Fisher reported that there is publicity on the Virtual Stamp Club site, and he is looking for new sites.  Is planning on aggressive promotion of AAPE, PPC’s, Judge’s Award.  Ed will also work on getting AAPE information into show programs at those shows that print a program, also the possibility of buying ads in same.
I .Critique Service.  Mark Banchik reported that they are getting 1-2 a month, some in clusters. There are 25 judges involved.  There have been generally positive responses for the end results. There is a six week turnaround.  Service is running well.

J. Meetings Director.  Denise Stotts spoke about the need for AAPE Board members to be willing to host a forum at show that they will be attending.  She also continues to have problem with Canadian shows and lack of contacts in Canada and help in making arrangements for seminars. Tim offered some contacts in Canada for her. She would be willing to send out packets.

K. Team Competition. Teams are under control.

L. Diamond Award.  Ron Lesher reported that there has been one application, plus a request for two more applications forms.  Criteria will be posted on Website within next few weeks. Jim Kotanchick is working on collecting all gold medal awards for the past years.  Pin was passed around so Board could see.  Everyone pleased with the pin.
M. Title Page/Synopsis Page Critique Service.  Working well with 5 different evaluators, frequently with two different responses per entry.
N. Mentor Service. Allan Barasch will assist Kent Wilson who volunteered to take over from the late Sandy Solarz.
O. Committee reports. 

Computers in exhibiting. Jerry Jensen is planning on writing some articles for TPE.  He is also not going to tell people how to make exhibit pages as he feels everyone is aware of how to do this and there are many ways to create a page as there are people who give advice.
3. Old Business.  

a. Picture Post Card Exhibiting.  Tim Bartshe reported that approval had been given by the APS Board for this to be a separate class.  AAPE will be proactive in getting out information regarding this class.  A new pamphlet has been written by Barbara Harrison and Tim Bartshe and edited by John Hotchner.  It is available.  (Liz Hisey currently holding extras).
 b. By-Laws.  No report from Steve Zwillinger.
c. Past Presidents Council.  Static for the moment
d. Committee mission statements.  Please write them up and send to President Bartshe, so that AAPE has continuity.
4. New Business.
a. Judges Award.  Eliot Landau approached the Board with the following proposal. That an award be given annually to a judge who shows excellence  in judging and mentoring exhibitors and/or leads acvities towards the improvement of the exhibiting experience through judging or exhibiting innovations.  There will be a set of criteria to help select the candidate, criteria committee to be made up  Eliot Landau, chair, Jerry Jensen and Ron Lesher, with the full board to decide on the final criteria.  AAPE exhibitors and judges would nominate candidates and  a selection committee made up of AAPE Board members and Past Presidents would select the final annual winner.  In future years as the number of recipients grows in number, they would then become the selection committee.   Motion to establish an award for excellence and improvements in Philatelic Judging was made by Ron Lesher and seconded by Denise Stotts and passed unanimously.
Eliot Landau has made a donation of $1,000.00 - $500.00 up front – and will meet matching donations.
b.  Website enhancement. Web is up and running.  The onus is on us to feed Larry material for site.  Diamond Award criteria, special awards.

5. Non-Agenda Items
Outreach – working on setting up regional overseers.  Job descriptions and what resources are at their disposal, including funding.

Renewals.  No discounts on Paypal for early renewals.  Fee structure to be set up, discussion on contributing members and sustaining members.  Also on revenue enhancement.  Pat Walker will work on this.

Ron Lesher moved to adjourn the meeting at 10.10.

Respectively submitted

Elizabeth Hisey

AAPE Secretary

